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ABOVE: A TRASH CLEAN UP ON N STATE STREET
LEFT: J&J PUMPKIN PATCH, WILLITS, CA

October was a busy month with meetings and events and cleaning
up some trash in between. I went to Kasie Gray’s Pumpkin Patch
event for clients in Willits Ca. We are so fortunate to have business
opportunities for our local residents right where they live. 
If you live in the Ukiah area you may have noticed an illegal
camper that had an ever growing trash collection on N State
Street, in between meetings I was able to get it cleaned up. If you
find trash piles please report them so they can get cleaned up. You
can use the email info@mendorecycle.com 

MaureenMulheren.Com 

Hi, I’m Mo Mulheren the Second District Supervisor. 
Each month the Board members submit a written report that
updates the other Board members and the community on the
work that we are doing. I would also like to use this as an
opportunity to share with you all events I’ve attended as well
as other updates from our community. Here is a list of
pertinent meetings and links so that you can look at websites
or videos and read about some of the topics that I work on, as
always reach out if you have additional questions.
MulherenM@MendocinoCounty.Gov  707-391-3664
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The City of Ukiah, the Ukiah Valley Fire Authority (UVFA),
and Pano AI, a leader in early wildfire detection, unveiled
a new partnership to deploy Pano AI’s technology in the
City of Ukiah to help safeguard the community from the
threat of wildfire. This partnership is Pano AI’s first
commercial deployment of its AI-driven early wildfire
detection program in Northern California
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EVENTS & MEETINGS OF INTEREST UKIAH VALLEY FIRE PANO CAMERA EVENT

The tax sharing ad hoc met three times in the month of October. I hope that we will have an item that we can put in front of
the Board early in 2024 for approval of a plan for tax sharing that will work for all four cities and the County. I continue to
work with RCHDC, service providers and law enforcement to address the needs of the residents and neighborhood near
Orr Creek Commons. I attended the Continnum of Care meeting, a NACO Arts & Culture Commission meeting, an Inland
Water Power Commission special meeting, and a meeting called “Our children are medicine: Indian Child Welfare is a
share responsibility aimed at raising awareness around Native rights when dealing with the Child Services agency. 

BELOW A PICTURE OF SOME BOARD MEMBERS AND 2023 ARTS
CHAMPION SOLANGE ROBERDEA AND ALYSSUM WEIR DIRECTOR OF
THE ARTS COUNCIL OF MENDOCINO COUNTY. OTHER AWARDEES
INCLUDE THE PEAR TREE CENTER FOR THEIR NEW MURAL AND

RENOWNED ARTISTS DOUG BROWE AND JESS THOMPSON



I attended the 1 Billion Gallon celebration at the City of Ukiah Recycled Water Plant. Work is underway for Phase 4 of this project
that will bring recycled water to the west end of Ukiah including several schools and parks. This is a much more beneficial use of
our water and I thank the City of Ukiah for continuing to be a local leader in water infrastructure. 
(Youth presenter featured below)
The College celebrated Hispanic Heritage month with an event in the Pomo Plaza with local vendors, entertainment and more. It
was a well attended community event.  (Photo below) 
The bottom picture is of my Youth Leadership Group. We’ve been meeting to schedule volunteer opportunities and have been
having some “mock” agenda items. They are really enjoying learning more about the County and local government. All of these
kids are volunteers using their own time. 
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^ TOUR OF HEALDSBURG WASTE WATER FACILITY ^

I had several water related meetings with the Russian River Watershed Association which included a tour of the Healdsburg Wastewater Facility
and a meeting with the Regional Water Quality Control Board to discuss upcoming conversations surrounding the safety of our water and our
waste systems. 
I went on a tour with the City of Ukiah staff to look at Phase 4 of the Great Redwood Trail which is a City Grant Funded project that will take the
path from Commerce Drive South to Norgard Lane. The Great Redwood Trail Agency met in Healdsburg to interview applicants for the General
Manager Position.
I also toured MCAVHN Care & Prevention Network, B2 the homeless shelter, and New Life Clinic in Ukiah. While sometimes serving overlapping
clients these agencies offer a variety of services, its important to understand their differences so we can work to address gaps. 
I was able to have a tour of the Assesors Office with Katrina Bartolomei to better understand the implementation challenges for the Aumentum
program and to see how they are working through them internally. 

“MERIDA” SCARECROW FROM THE ARBOR YOUTH GROUP,
PRESENTED AT PUMPKIN FEST - PHOTO FROM THE OPEN
HOUSE THAT I ATTENDED AT THE ARBOR. YOU CAN READ

MORE ON MY SOCIAL MEDIA AT @MO4MENDO

^ GUEST TEACHER FOR SOUTH VALLEY PE ^

US ARMY CORP RANGER POPPY BURKHEAD 
EXPLAINING THE WORK BEING 

DONE AT LAKE MENDOYOSHANNY RUN AT UHS 
CROSS COUNTRY TRACK



The job of Supervisor is  to make policy decisions that enhance the
quality of life for all Mendocino County residents. I try to be attentive
and attend  any community events that I am invited to. In October I
hosted a booth at Ukiah Country Pumpkin Fest, Attended an update at
Lake Mendocino with the Army Corp of Engineers and interested
community members, Ukiah Valley Trail Group Gala in the Street, Ukiah
High School Homecoming events, attended the Hispanic Heritage event
at Mendocino College, got to guest teach a PE Class for South Valley Big
Picture School, Yoshaany Rahm Community Run/Walk, Downtown Trick
or Treat
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YOUTH VOLUNTEERS AT 
LOW GAP PARK   

I attended a variety of meetings this month that covered everything from the relationship with the City of Ukiah, welcoming
our employees at the New Hire Orientation, working on a collaboration with the Re-Entry Stakeholders to ensure a successful
transition for inmates, the Director of the Retirement Board to understand possible budget concerns, continued work with the
Parks Ad Hoc, Economic Development and Finance Corporation (see tables at the end of my report), Juvenile Justice and
Delinquency Prevention,  Air BnB and possible revenue enhancement, Budget Ad Hoc, General Government Committee,
Measure B and the Behavioral Health Advisory Board. 

 PICTURED BELOW: PARTICIPANTS OF THE WITCHES AND
WHEELS COMMUNITY WALK FOR HALLOWEEN 

COMMUNITY EVENTS








